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To: Cde Senzo Mchunu (CONVENOR)  

 Cde Mamoloko Kubayi 
 Cde Obed Bapela 
 Cde Pinky Kekana  
 Cde Nobuhle Nkabane 
 Cde Joy Maimela 
 Cde Mzwandile Masina  
 Cde Thembi Simelane  
 Cde B Chauke 
 Cde Pule Mabe 
 
   
Dear Cde Senzo 
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
RE: NEC DEPLOYEES TO EASTERN CAPE PROVINCE  
_______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
This correspondence serves to notify you that you have been assigned as the Convenor of NEC 
Deployees to the Eastern Cape Province. Other NEC Deployees are as listed above. 
 
You are therefore kindly requested to convene the NEC Deployees as listed above, and accordingly 
assign tasks to all of them. 
 
Looking forward to working closely with you in your new role of deployment as we collectively endeavour 
to renew and build a strong organisation that serves the masses of our people through the accelerated 
implementation of the 2022 National Conference resolutions, the 2024 Elections Manifesto, the NEC 
Lekgotla resolutions, the January 8th Statement objectives, and the adopted priorities of government 
nationally, provincially and at local municipality levels.  
 
For any enquiries in this regard, kindly contact Cde Phillip Musekwa mobile: 082 903 1738, email: 
pmusekwa@gmail.com  
 
Yours Comradely, 
 

 
Fikile Mbalula 
SECRETARY GENERAL  
AFRICAN NATIONAL CONGRESS 
Date: 14 March 2025 
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